

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF ARMY RESERVE 2400 ARMY PENTAGON WASHINGTON, DC 20310-2400

DAAR-HR

OCT 2 1 2020

MEMORANDUM FOR

Deputy Chief of Army Reserve, 2400 Army Pentagon, Washington, DC 20310-2400 Deputy Commanding General, United States Army Reserve Command, 4710 Knox Street, Fort Bragg, NC 28310-5010

SUBJECT: Delegation of Authority #20-05: Final Action for Retention Beyond Mandatory Removal Date for Army Medical Department Officers

- 1. Reference memorandum Office of the Deputy Chief of Staff, G-1, 20 Mar 20, Subject: Delegation of Authority.
- 2. Pursuant to the above reference, I hereby delegate the authority to approve or disapprove retention of Troop Program Unit (TPU) officers assigned to the Army Medical Department (AMEDD) as follows:
- a. Deputy Chief of Army Reserve for officers assigned to other than U.S. Army Reserve Command organizations.
- b. Deputy Commanding General, U.S. Army Reserve Command, for officers assigned to the U.S. Army Reserve Command and subordinate units.
- 3. This delegation applies to eligible AMEDD officers regardless of whether their specialty is on the Critical Wartime Shortage List (CWSL) or is short total Army mobilization requirements. This authority is limited to the date the officer becomes 68 years of age.
- 4. This delegation may not be further delegated and I retain the authority to cancel or withdraw this permission at any time.
- 5. The point of contact for this action is CPT Jason Lemmerman, Army Reserve G-1, Officer Management Branch, at (910) 570-8060 or jason.t.lemmerman.mil@mail.mil.

JODY J. DANIELS

Lieutenant General, U.S. Army Chief of Army Reserve/Commanding General, U.S. Army Reserve Command